
 

 

September 16, 2021 
 
Mr. Tony Hobson 
New-Indy Catawba, LLC 
PO Box 7 
5300 Cureton Ferry Road 
Catawba, SC 29704 
 
Re: New-Indy stack test and request for notification waiver 
 
Dear Mr. Hobson: 
 
The Department has received your letter dated September 9, 2021, and the included stack test 
plan. The letter requests approval to conduct testing the week of September 27, 2021, and that 
the Department waive its requirement to submit a complete written notification at least two 
weeks in advance of the intended date to conduct the stack test.  The referenced test is not a 
Department required test; however, since New Indy Catawba intends to submit the results to the 
Department for review, it must follow the procedures outlined in SC 61-62.1, Section IV, Source 
Tests.  The Department hereby grants a waiver of the stack testing notification requirements for 
testing described herein, contingent upon the submitted plan being sufficient for the 
Department’s timely approval of the stack test plan.  
 
This waiver and any subsequent test plan approval should not be construed as acceptance of 
New Indy’s premise for conducting this additional testing.  Further, the testing and resulting data 
will not be considered a replacement test and will not supersede the data from the June 21-27, 
2021, testing.  Data from both tests will be evaluated independently and utilized as the 
Department deems appropriate. 
 
If I can be of further assistance, please call me at (803) 898-4051 or e-mail me at 
shroupmd@dhec.sc.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael D. Shroup, Director 
Compliance Management Division 
SC DHEC Bureau of Air Quality 
 
Cc:   Compliance File: 2440-0005  
         
Ec: Mr. Randolph R. Lowell 

Todd Russo, EPA Region 4   
 


